Village Voice
Newsletter for Lake Linden Residents

Glenn Schuldt, President






    
               Phone: (906) 296-9911

Robert A. Poirier, Clerk






                                      Fax: (906) 296-1044

June Schraufnagel, Treasurer




     
                                          E-mail: vll@ lakelinden.net









                         Web: www.lakelinden.net
June 2018
Lake Linden and the entire area suffered a serious blow on Sunday, June 17th, when unprecedented rains and flash flooding caused overwhelmed storm sewers and roads to wash out and collapse. Homes, buildings, bridges and vehicles were washed away and/or buried in the path of those waters, sand and debris and area residents have been digging out ever since. The response of our crews and first responders has been awesome and support from residents, volunteers, and relief agencies has been incredible.  Village crews will still be sweeping, loading and hauling sand and debris into next week for sure. There are still some relief supplies available and bottled water at the Village Hall. 
FEMA assessments are under way, both for individual homes and for public infrastructure. The information gathered will be compiled and submitted to Washington for consideration of a federal emergency declaration. The timetable for this is early July. A declaration will open federal funding options for affected areas and structures. We are staying informed on all the happenings and have been a part of the process as it has developed. Thanks to Dick and John Paul at Traverse Engineering for all their efforts in getting the damage reports and details of our affected sites in for review.
A huge thank you to all of the first responders, area work crews, volunteers, those who donated, and those agencies, churches and individuals who came out to help in our time of need!! 
4th of July Activities:  Despite the recent tragedy and rebuilding and clean-up efforts, the Lake Linden Independence Day Celebration will go on as planned!  As usual, things begin in the park around dinner time on Tuesday, July 3rd, when the vendors are open for business. The fire department will have their bar, with beer and soda in the park near the gazebo.  Shot Glass will be performing that evening until dusk, when the area’s finest fireworks show goes off from the sand bar on the shore. Last call for alcohol is at 11:00pm and the park closes at that time as well.
On the 4th, grab a bite at the Lake Linden Elementary School where the Lions Club holds their annual pancake breakfast beginning at 7:30am. At 9:30am is the 128th edition of the Grand Patriotic Parade which begins on 10th and Calumet and goes through to 1st Street near the park. No pre-registration is required to be a part of the parade, so just look for LLVFD uniforms approximately 45 minutes before the siren sounds to take part. Following the parade the fun and games are at the Village Park where Tom Katalin and Dirk Hembroff will provide the entertainment. There will be vendors and the LLVFD booth will be open. At 1:00pm, there will be a Veteran’s Memorial Service at the memorial in the Village Park near the highway. At 1:15pm the kids games and races will kick off (complete with cash prizes), followed by the Grand Stand contests at 2pm. (Don’t forget, when you hear the siren head to the tennis courts where $700 will be given out to the kids!) Park vendors close at 3pm on the 4th. If your kids have energy left the bike parade lines up at 6pm at the St. Joseph Church parking lot and at 6:30pm heads to the Village Park. All entrants will receive $1 and awards for best decorations go to the TOP 10 bikes! The Annual Street Dance at the Lakes Lounge rounds out the activities from 6pm until 10:00pm with music by Tom Katalin. Event flyers are available at many local businesses, the Village office, and on our website at www.lakelinden.net. Remember to buy your booster buttons either from local merchants or fire department members! If in town for the holiday we will list the winning numbers and winning floats on the front door of the Village Hall. 

Remember, no personal fireworks are allowed in the park at any time. There are a lot of kids out and about so let’s have a safe and happy 4th of July. Vendors are still needed for the event. Call 296-9911 if you are interested. The fee is $75.00 per day or $10 per day for non-profits. 
Lake Linden Campground and Swimming Area:  Local beaches are closed until further notice by order of the Western U. P. District Health Department.  The Lake Linden campground is open and all services are available for this camping season.  
Annual Water Quality Report: The annual Consumer Confidence Report for 2018 for our Village Water system is included with this newsletter. It details our testing and compliance procedures as required by the Michigan DEQ. Questions about the report can be asked by calling
the Clerk’s office or it can be viewed on our website. A Boil Water notice was issued initially on Sunday, June 17th by the DEQ as a precaution for local water systems that may have been affected by the flood. Lake Linden’s system, however, was not compromised, so that notice was lifted for us almost immediately. Lake Linden Water is safe to drink.
Lake Linden Farmers Market:    The first Farmers Market for this 2018 year will be 10:00am to 2:00pm on Saturday, July 7th. Many of the previous years’ vendors will be present including those selling fresh artisan breads and cookies, plus local and fresh fruits, berries and vegetables. Join us for a fun and healthful experience. If you have questions about the market or about joining as a vendor please contact Sarah, the market master at lakelindenmarket@gmail.com  or by calling 369-3971.
Village Office Hours: Effective the week of July 11th the Village office will be closed on Wednesdays until further notice. Hours will be 8:00 – 4:00pm Mon., Tues., Thurs, Fri.

Village trash collection: It has come to our attention that more and more residents are taking liberties with the bags that are put out for collection. Stuffing the bag (particularly the large blue bags) to overflowing and taping over the top is not acceptable. If the bags is full of cardboard or other light packing materials, etc., that is fine. But the guys have to lift each bag 2 ½ feet into the truck and 60-lb heaping bags can and will be left. Also, the bags should be out at the curb. Many feel that just putting them in plain sight means the guys have to pick them up. They should be out at the edge of the street or as close as possible and not, as in some cases, just over the edge of the front porch. 
Spooktember:  There are still sites left for this year’s Spooktember Halloween celebration in the Village campground. It will be held on Saturday, September 15th and will have events scheduled throughout that day and evening. As soon as details have been finalized, flyers will be available at our website, at the clerk’s office and at local businesses. 
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